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[ratepayer name / resident] 
[address line 1] 
[address line 2] 

19 January 2023 

Ref No: F2020/00570 

Dear [ratepayer name / resident] 

Update on Little Bay Beach asbestos investigation works 

I am writing to provide you with an update on our ongoing works to manage asbestos containing material at 
Little Bay Beach. 

As you may be aware, fragments were found on the beach in August 2020 that were later confirmed to be 
material containing asbestos (bonded fibrous cement sheeting). 

We took immediate steps at the time to address the issue by engaging expert consultants and advisors who 
attended the site and removed the identified materials. 

We wrote to residents in December 2020 to advise you about the issue and have been keeping our website 
updated with reports about the ongoing ‘emu picks’ to remove visible material that continues to surface. 

In April 2021 we wrote again to all residents advising you of the need to close the beach for up to two 
weeks while we undertook a Detailed Site Investigation to learn more about the extent of the asbestos 
contamination and to develop an action plan. 

Included with this letter is a summary of the outcomes of the Detailed Site Investigation and information 
about what actions Council is taking. 

We understand the significant public concern about asbestos and therefore we have taken a very diligent 
and conservative approach in managing the potential health risks to the community. 

Material containing bonded asbestos was commonly used in construction between the 1920s and 1980s.  

A Human Health Risk Assessment concluded the beach, in its current state, does not pose an unacceptable 
health risk to ongoing and future users of the beach, or potentially sensitive populations in proximity to the 
beach. 

Because the public health risk has been assessed to be very low, we have been able to keep the beach 
open for general public use. 

As this is a significant community issue, and one that affects all of us, we are committed to keeping you 
informed throughout the process. 

If you would like to speak with a Council Officer about this issue, please contact us on 1300 722 542 or 
email council@randwick.nsw.gov.au.  More information is also available on our website. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Kerry Kyriacou  
Acting General Manager 
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